**SUBJECT:** Canine Donation

REQUESTED BY: Police

PREPARED BY: Chief Fannon DATE: September 23, 1999

FOR AGENDA OF: October 11, 1999

## SUMMARY:

Accepting VFW funds and using them for covering the canine supplies cost is in keeping with the ongoing effort of the Wasilla Police Department utilizing community support of our canine program.

Community support for this program has been great and I would like to point out that once the original IBEW funds had been used to get the program off the ground, the Veterans of Foreign Wars, Susitna Post No. 9365 have been our leading supporter. It is important in any community that the public is very aware of those groups who support their community. The VFW is such a group and because of their support the City of Wasilla has been able to maintain a police canine.

**FISCAL IMPACT:** X No Yes Fund: 01.52.421.611.00

**RECOMMENDED ACTION:** Request Council approval to accept funds.

Reviewed/by: SARAH PALIN, Mayor

Presented with: Ond 77-44

Date: 10/25/99 Verified by: 25.

Page 1 of 1 IM No. 99-92